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HB 972 – RELATING TO PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT COST ITEMS 

Chair Johanson, Vice Chair Eli, and members of the Committee: 

Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony today.  The University of Hawai‘i 
supports HB 972, Relating to Public Employment Cost Items.  This bill provides 
appropriations for collective bargaining cost items for the members of Unit (8) and their 
excluded counterparts for fiscal biennium 2019-2021. 
 
Government employers in the State are in negotiations with bargaining unit (8).  Once 
negotiations and the collective bargaining process have concluded, this bill may be 
necessary if additional funding is required. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify. 



HAWAII GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION
AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO

RANDY PERREIRA, Executive Director • Tel: 808.543.0011 • Fax: 808.528.0922

The Thirtieth Legislature, State of Hawaii
House of Representatives

Committee on Labor and Public Employment

Testimony by
Hawaii Government Employees Association

January 31, 2019

H.B. 966, H.B. 967, RB. 968, H.B. 970,
RB. 972, H.B. 973, H.B. 976, and H.B. 977 —

RELATING TO PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT COST
ITEMS

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO
strongly supports the purpose and intent of H.B. 966, RB. 967, H.B. 968, H.B. 970, H.B.
972, H.B. 973, H.B. 976, and H.B. 977, each of which provides a funding vehicle to
implement pending collective bargaining agreements for Bargaining Units 02, 03, 04,
06, 08, 09, 13, and 14, respectively.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in strong support of the aforementioned bills.
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